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	ATTENDANCE LIST AND APOLOGIES
	Welcome to new headteachers in the West Area:

Tim West

Potter Street Primary

Linda Chesworth
The Downs Primary (now substantive

                                        headteacher)
Farewell (or best wishes) to the following headteachers

Isobel Barron

The Leverton Infants, moving to Great

                                        Dunmow Primary

Helen O’Brien             Rickling and Farnham CE Primaries

Damian Pye

Great Easton Primary, moving to Great

                                       Berry Primary

Sylvia Ruck

Great Dunmow Primary, retiring

Sharon Williams
Chrishall Holy Trinity/St Nicholas, moving

                                        to Cambridge LA
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	WEPHA/Local Authority meetings 2011/12 and 2012/13  held at the Churchgate Hotel
· Wednesday 20 June 2012
· Wednesday 14 November 2012

· Wednesday 6March 2013

· Wednesday 19 June 2013

WEPHA Termly Conferences 2012/13 held at 

Manor of Groves Golf & Country Club
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· Friday 28 June 2013
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2012
Friday 12 October 2012        Weston Homes Community Stadium
Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2012
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	WEST ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION AREA CONFERENCE

FRIDAY 18 MAY 2012




	Present
	
	
	

	Ros Allsop
	Clavering Primary
	Cheryl Macleod           Nazeing Primary
	Nazeing Primary

	Nicky Barrand
	Thomas Willingale School 
	Deidre Mooney           Waltham Holy Cross Infants
	

	Isobel Barron
	The Leverton Infants & Nursery/ West Vice-Chair
	Wendy Myers              Dr Walkers CE Primary, Fyfield
	

	Cathie Bonich
	Bentfield Primary 
	Rosemary Pepper
	Longwood Primary 

	Elspeth Bonds 
	Theydon Bois Primary
	Damian Pye
	Great Easton CE Primary

	David Burles
	Fawbert & Barnard Primary
	Julie Puxley
	Katherine Semar Infants 

	Rachel Callaghan
	Katherine Semar Juniors 
	Peter Randall
	Manuden Primary

	Gill Doyle
	Roydon Primary 
	
	

	Mary Evans
	Henry Moore Primary
	Nigel Roberts
	West Chair, Jerounds Juniors

	Julie Gibbons 
	Debden CE Primary 
	Pav Saunders
	St James CE Primary/ Fawbert & Barnard Primary

	Sue Giles
	Henham & Ugley Primary
	Christine Spain
	Wimbish Primary

	Lorna Handscomb
	Latton Green Primary 
	Sonia Strickland
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Hatfield Broad Oak

	Kath Holland
	Jerounds Infants 
	Peter Tidmarsh
	St John’s CE Primary, Buckhurst Hill

	Michelle Hughes
	Broadfields Primary
	Christine Tonkins
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Stansted

	Shaon Ishaque
	Kingsmoor Primary
	Jan Tunney
	Limes Farm Infants

	Sarah Keefe
	Matching Green CE Primary
	Jonathan Tye
	Churchgate C of E Primary

	Liz Kinsella
	William Martin CE Infants 
	Karen Wallace 
	Stebbing Primary

	Sheila Lewis-Smith
	Harlowbury Primary 
	Shirley Warbrick 
	Birchanger CE Primary 

	Denise Luxton
	Water Lane Primary
	Stacey Ward
	Church Langley Primary

	Lesley Lynn
	Abbotsweld Primary
	Lee Woods
	Purford Green Primary

	
	
	Chris Yates 
	Roding Primary

	
	
	Lella Yates 
	Spinney Juniors

	
	
	Gill Young
	St Andrew’s, North Weald

	In Attendance
	
	Apologies
	

	Pam Langmead
	EPHA Manager
	Janet Matthews
	Willain Martin CE Juniors

	Mike Blant
	EPHA Liaison Officer
	Bernadette Miele         
	Tanys Dell Primary   

	Debbie Makepeace
	EYFS
	Helen O’Brien
	Farnham & Rickling Primaries

	Jackie Oliver
	EYFS
	Neil Woolcott
	The Leverton Juniors 

	Peter Gordon
	Independent Consultant
	Sharon Williams 
	Chrishall Holy Trinity/St Nicholas CE Primary 


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
MINUTES OF THE SUMMER TERM CONFERENCE OF THE WEST AREA HELD ON 

FRIDAY 18 MAY COMMENCING AT 10.30AM

	
	
	Action

	1.


	WELCOME 

Nigel Roberts, West EPHA Chair welcomed colleagues to the meeting. 
He welcomed new headteachers in the West Area including:
Tim West

Potter Street Primary

Linda Chesworth
The Downs Primary (now substantive headteacher)

A number of headteachers in the West Area are retiring or moving on and, on behalf of colleagues, Nigel thanked them for everything they have done for West schools and children, and wished them well:
Isobel Barron

The Leverton Infants, moving to Great Dunmow Primary

Helen O’Brien             Rickling and Farnham CE Primaries

Damian Pye

Great Easton Primary, moving to Great Berry Primary

Sylvia Ruck

Great Dunmow Primary, retiring

Sharon Williams
Chrishall Holy Trinity/St Nicholas, moving to Cambridge LA


	

	2.

a)

b)
c)

d)

e)

f)

g)


	EPHA UPDATE
Performance Management and capability workshops at the June meeting

This term, the main part of the “EPHA/School improvement” meeting (before the meeting with LA officers) will give headteachers the chance to attend a FREE two and a half hour workshop run by HR focusing on the new staff appraisal and capability regulations which come in to force in September. Each Area meeting is offering the opportunity to bring along your Deputy or another member of the senior leadership team (though this must be limited to just one additional person from each school, because of the venue and workshop capacity) – their place will also be free. 

The EPHA Manager will send out an invitation and agenda for the day in the internal post just before half term, and heads were asked to return this indicating whether they (and their Deputy) will attend, to enable organisers to plan refreshments and resources for the workshops. 
Mike Blant informed headteachers that the Essex Learning Partnership (ELP) will also be running a series of training sessions in due course, that will focus on the skills and attributes needed by the Review Officers within the process. These workshops are suitable for smaller groups (than the termly Heads’ meeting) and so would work well for a Local Delivery Group or a school that wishes to train and inform all the staff about the new performance management expectations. 

Local Authority changes and commissioning structure

The Schools and Education Service replaced SIEY from the 1st April 2012. The EPHA Manager circulated a structure chart, which set out the service areas and key appointments. 

The service is led by Dave Hill, Executive Director for Schools, Children and Families.

Terry Reynolds, the current Director for Learning, retires on 11 May 2012, and his successor (who started at the end of April) is Tim Coulson, whose title will be Director for Education and Learning. 

The Standards and Excellence Service will be led by a Lead Strategic Commissioner – a permanent appointment has not yet been made. Four Assistant Lead Commissioners have been appointed to head up areas of the service:

· Primary – Alison Fiala

· Secondary – Rosemary Prince

· Inclusions- Liz Cornish

· Raising the Participation Age (RPA) – Rob Bristow

There will be 12 Quadrant Commissioners working directly for the primary and secondary commissioning team (8 in primary). The Quadrant Commissioners will work closely with schools, particularly those that are vulnerable or causing concern, to identify their support needs. Their work will include 

· Working with schools in categories;

· Headteacher recruitment;

· References;

· Attendance at Ofsted feedback meetings (schools were reminded to inform the LA when they are to be inspected so that they can be appropriately supported);

· Taking the lead on LA reviews;

· Quality assurance of the support offered to schools by the LA traded and commissioned services;

· Liaison and working with the Essex Primary Heads’ Association, inlcudign attednace and input to the termly headteacher meetings and the Area Development Group meetings.

The team will also aim to provide a help-line to offer advice to schools. 

Other key areas within the Schools and Education Service Structure are

· Pupil and School Intelligence – led by Clare Kershaw – Clare will attend the June area heads meetings to discuss the further development of the Data Intelligence Toolkit and analyser.

· Planning and Provision – led by Graham Ranby (interim)

· Educational Consultancy – led by Tracy Goodway 

· Commissioned and Traded Services, led by Olive Newland.
New regulations and guidance – all available on the EPHA website or on the Essex Clerks Association website 

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/regulations
i) The School Information (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2012

Includes reference to the information that must be held on the school’s website from 2012.

ii) The Teachers’ Disciplinary (England) Regulations 2012 

(effective from 1 April 2012)

The Education Act 2011 gives responsibility, from 1 April 2012, to the Secretary of State to regulate the teaching profession and to hold a list of teachers who have been prohibited from teaching.

The Teachers’ Disciplinary (England) Regulations 2012 provide information about the arrangements. The Teaching Agency operates the arrangements on behalf of the Secretary of State. 
iii) New Governing Body constitution regulations for 2012

New Constitution Regulations are to come in to force for maintained schools from 1 September 2012. These regulations are “permissive” – i.e. a school does not need to change its Governing Body constitution as a result of the new regulation being passed, but if and when a school wishes to change the GB constitution it must refer to these regulations. They give more freedom in relation to the stakeholder model and state that:
1. — LISTNUM "SEQ1" \l 2  The total membership of the governing body is to be no fewer than 7 governors.

(1) The governing body of a maintained school is to comprise the following:

(a) at least two parent governors;

(b) the head teacher unless the head teacher resigns the office of governor in accordance with regulation 20;

(c) one staff governor; and

(d) one authority governor.

(2) The governing body may in addition appoint such number of co-opted governors as they consider necessary provided that the requirements in regulation 15 are met in respect of governing bodies of foundation and voluntary schools.

(3) The total number of co-opted governors who are also eligible to be elected or appointed as staff governors under Schedule 2 must not exceed one third of the total membership of the governing body.

Additional requirements for foundation and voluntary schools

2. — LISTNUM "SEQ1" \l 2  The governing body of a foundation school or a foundation special school(
) which, in either case, does not have a foundation, is to additionally comprise at least two but no more than one quarter partnership governors.

(1) The governing body of a foundation school or a foundation special school which, in either case, has a foundation but which is not a qualifying foundation school, is to additionally comprise at least two but no more than 45 per cent foundation governors.

(2) The governing body of a qualifying foundation school is to additionally comprise such number of foundation governors as out number all the other governors by up to two.

(3) The governing body of a voluntary aided school(
) is to additionally comprise such number of foundation governors as out number all the other governors by two.

(4) The governing body of a voluntary controlled school(
) is to additionally comprise at least two but no more than one quarter foundation governors.

iv) Guide to the Law – currently January 2010 – DfE indicates that a new, slimmed down, on-line Guide to the Law is in process – we will keep you informed.

v) Procedures Regulations (Maintained schools) – currently 2003 – DfE indicating that new Procedures Regulations will be produced for September 2013

vi) Academies Handbook (procedures and finance) – no date for publication given by DfE

CRB checks/governor self-declaration

With effect from Monday 20 February 2012 the Disclosure Unit ceased to accept requests for List99/ECC List and Indices checks by either email or fax. All stand alone List99/ECC List and Indices checks should now be submitted via the e-CRB system. If your school is submitting a full e-CRB check for an applicant then there should be no requirement to submit a separate List 99 check, as the new e-CRB process includes a List99 check. A separate notification will be sent advising of List99 clearance prior to the full Disclosure being processed and issued.
 

To support this process the Local Authority has issued two new forms, both available on the ECA website 

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/local-authority
· Governor Self Declaration Form (non-LA) 2012 - must be completed by every governor in a maintained school and kept on file in school 
· List99/ECC Stand Alone List Checks for Governors (non-LA) 2012 - must be completed via the e-CRB only when full CRB check is not being submitted
Recent publications

· Dfe guidance: Parents’ and Young People’s Complaints About Schools

· Educational Visits – Guidance for procedures in the event of a critical incident on off-site visits updated by the LA and available at

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/local-authority
· Improving attendance at school – Copies of the independent review – along with the Government’s response can be found on the schools pages of the Department's website.
Area Development Groups and EPHA update
The local EPHA and Lead Link representatives have just attended the Area Development Group meetings, and composite minutes of those meetings are now available on the EPHA website. Topics discussed included the plans for schools’ broadband in 2012/13, the progress and support available from Social Care, and reports from the Primary Schools Facilitators and the Heads of Locality, Commissioning and Partnerships in each area. 
The recently completed District needs assessments and health reports were shared at the meetings and this detailed information about each district can be found on the Area Development Group page of the EPHA website 

http://www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/area-development-groups
Feedback from the EPHA Liaison Officer

Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, reminded West heads that his main role is to attend meetings with Local Authority Officers on behalf of the EPHA Executive and primary headteachers. However, there has been a great deal of change within the LA in recent months and, as a result, many established committees and groups have been cancelled, re-organised or meetings have been postponed. 
Mike and Karen Springett, EPHA Chair, will attend a meeting of the Strategic Education Board on 21 May 2012 and they have been asked to present the current priorities for primary headteachers, to assist the Local Authority in future strategic planning. However, it was noted that each speaker (from a range of services across the LA) will only have 2 minutes in which to present their views.

Mike noted that the LA has indicated that will establish a group to take over from the Gatekeeping Reference Group, to be known as AGREE (PEC) - Advisory Group Re: Essex Education (Policy Effectiveness and Communication). Mike noted that this group will be influential within the County working closely with the Strategic Education Board (formerly the School’s Partnership Board). EPHA has representatives on each of these groups. However, AGREE (PEC) is yet to meet and Mike hopes to find out more at the Strategic Education Board meeting on 21 May 2012. 
Mike reminded headteachers that there is a “root and branch” review of Special Educational Needs provision taking place, which will include all aspects of SEN support and delivery, including special schools, specialist teacher teams and so on. There have been a number of consultation events and Mike will be attending a meeting on 21 June 2012. He urged headteachers to contact him with their views and opinions of current SEN provision and how this might change to benefit all children and schools in the LA,

Mike reported that Karen Springett, EPHA Chair, is representing Essex on the Chairs of Headteachers’ National Executive Board, as well as at East England Chairs of Headteacher Groups Network Meetings. The National executive has developed a draft constitution and terms of reference for the group.

These state that the National Network will:

1. Support and inform Headteacher groups by learning from and sharing with other

Headteacher groups.

2. Share the knowledge, ideas and information of these groups.

3. Give the group support, ideas and contact to help them be more effective and informed.

4. Nurture a culture of networking and school to school support.

5. Provide a forum for consultations, communication and collaboration with other

organisations, agencies and associations.

6. Be a voice of practice for Headteachers to the Department for Education.

The Network is supported by the National College and will give all heads’ associations the opportunity to discuss issues directly with representatives from the DfE, Ofsted, the National College and so on. Issues discussed at the meeting in April included teaching schools, teaching standards, appraisal and capability and sponsoring academies. A National College presentation on teaching schools was shared with the members of the group.

The EPHA Chair will keep headteachers up to date with the outcomes of these meetings and welcomes comments, views and opinions to take to the regional and national forum.

The Specific Grants Review Group is to be re-established to start a new round of discussions about the deployment of specific grants to maintained schools. 

The next EPHA Executive meeting is being held on 31 May 2012.
Thank you to all of you who have responded to recent emails, including a plea from Seona Ford to help her plan the test moderation timetables, and to those of you who wishing to attend Terry Reynold’s farewell drinks on 18 June 2012. Please don’t hesitate to contact Pam Langmead,EPHA Manager, Langmead@tesco.net  if you need any more information about these or other EPHA matters.


	

	3.
	IMPLEMENTATION OF THE REVISED EARLY YEARS FOUNDATION STAGE FRAMEWORK 
A presentation by Debbie Makepeace and Jackie Oliver, 
Debbie explained that she and Jackie are the EYFS Quality Improvement Officers for West Essex, and they spend most of their time working with pre-schools and day nurseries. Other advisers carry out the intervention work in schools. 

Background to the revised EYFS framework
The reform of the EYFS is an integral part of the Government’s wider vision for families in the foundation years, ensuring that through early help and intervention families are supported to give children the very best possible start in life and every opportunity to fulfil their potential. EYFS reform is part of a wider programme of change through: 
· increased flexibilities in the 15 hours free early education entitlement for three and four year olds (with a sharper focus on quality improvement); 
· the introduction of a new entitlement for two year olds (extended to 40 per cent of two year olds by 2014); 
· reform to the network of Sure Start Children’s Centres (which will continue to be accessible to all families but offer services focused towards those in greatest need); 
· trialling of parenting classes; 
· an increase in the number of health visitors supporting families from birth to age five. 

According to the DfE the reforms will:

· reduce paperwork and bureaucracy; 

· strengthen partnerships between parents and professionals; 

· focus on the three prime areas of learning most essential for children’s readiness for future learning and healthy development; 

· detail the four specific areas of learning which build on the prime areas; 

· introduce a progress check at aged two to provide for early intervention as necessary; and 

· simplify assessment at age five – usually at the end of the reception year;

Key changes
· Introduction of three prime  and four specific areas of learning

· Simplification of the EYFS Profile

· Improved clarity around the statutory requirements for safeguarding and welfare

The areas of learning and development
There are seven areas of learning and development that must shape educational programmes in early years settings. Three areas are particularly important for igniting children’s curiosity and enthusiasm for learning, and for building their capacity to learn and to thrive.  These three areas, known here as the prime areas, are: 
· personal, social and emotional development;

· physical development; and

· communication and language

Providers must also support children in four specific areas of learning and development, through which the three prime areas are strengthened and applied.  The specific areas are:
· literacy; 

· mathematics;

· understanding the world; and

· expressive arts and design.

Assessments 

Progress check at age 2

The revised EYFS introduces a requirement for providers to review children’s progress when a child is aged between two and three. A short written summary must be provided by settings to parents or carers, highlighting achievements and areas in which extra support might be needed, and describing how the provider will address any issues. 

End of EYFS assessment

Instead of 69 goals, there will now be 17. Instead of the current set of judgements against 117 scale-points, teachers will make judgements against the 17 goals. For each goal, teachers determine whether children are meeting expected levels, are exceeding them, or are below the expected level (‘emerging’). Providers are required to share the report on each child, along with a brief report on the characteristics of learning, with the Year 1 teacher. 

October 2012 : An update to EYFS Target Tracker will be released including the ability to enter the entry level and on going EYFS 2012 assessments in the EYFS Planner

This will work in the same way as the current system and will allow photo, video or sound recordings to be attached as evidence.
Limited reports for EYFS 2012 will be included. Pupil Discussions and Learning Journey will work in the same way.
The old EYFS and DMs will still remain in the software to allow historical data to be viewed.
Changes to the welfare requirements in EYFS

· Child protection: the revised EYFS includes examples of adults’ behaviour which might be signs of abuse and neglect. If they become aware of any such signs, staff should respond appropriately in order to safeguard children. 

· The EYFS now requires that safeguarding policies and procedures must cover the use of mobile phones and cameras in the setting. 

· Staff qualifications, training, support and skills: a requirement has been introduced in relation to staff supervision. Providers must give staff opportunities for coaching and training, mutual support, teamwork, continuous improvement; and confidential discussion of sensitive issues. 

· Safety and suitability of premises, environment and equipment: the requirements in relation to risk assessment have been adjusted to clarify that it is for providers to judge whether a risk assessment needs to be recorded in writing. 

Transition – a process not an event

Successful transition happens where:
· Transition is made a priority
· Children are familiar with the people, places and routines
· Parents are involved, consulted and supported
· Routines and approaches to learning and teaching are relaxed and flexible 
· Friendships are acknowledged
· There is a degree of predictability
· An effective key person system is in place
· Children have opportunity to take control of what is happening to them within a safe yet challenging place.
School readiness

‘School readiness should be understood in a broad sense. It refers to children having the broad range of essential knowledge and skills that provide the right foundation for good future progress, through school and life. Preparation for that transition should not be seen in a narrow way. In their first few years, through exploration and play, children learn to walk and run, to talk and understand, and learn to relate to others, as well as beginning to read and write and use numbers. These are all important elements of ‘school readiness’ that are reflected in the new Early Learning Goals (ELGs). The EYFS framework accordingly recognises the central importance of play in children’s learning. It also recognises that children need to be introduced to formal learning in their foundation years in a way and at a time appropriate to their individual level of development. A skilled and knowledgeable workforce of practitioners is essential to support this definition’

Reforming the EYFS Government response to consultation 20th Dec 2011
Wrap-around and holiday care - the framework now makes clear that the EYFS requirements do not need to be delivered in full when children spend limited amounts of time in a setting. 
Useful documents include

· Challenging Practice to further improve Learning Playing and Interacting in the EYFS
· Mark Making Matters
· Early Years Quality Improvement Support Programme
· Supporting children learning English as an additional language -Guidance for practitioners in the Early Years Foundation Stage
All available on the EPHA website 
http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/dcsf
Websites

Foundation Years 

www.foundationyears.org.uk 

Early Years Foundation Stage Forum

http://eyfs.info/
Foundation Stage forum password Heygate05 where you will find information regarding the dates and information about learning communities. 
What is a Learning Community?

A Learning Community is a group of Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) practitioners from local pre-schools, day nurseries, schools’ reception and nursery classes, and childminders, who meet regularly to share ideas and good practice.

What is the rationale for Learning Communities?

Learning Communities are organised to help bring together the many partners, programmes, resources and initiatives that currently exist locally and nationally.

They are a key tool in supporting continuous quality improvement in early years and childcare provision across Essex. 
Learning Communities will ensure that there is a streamlining of resources and alignment of messages targeted to local need and ensure that there is effective working among all those with responsibility for the care, learning and development of children within the EYFS.
Last year, the Learning Communities focused on Oracy and communication as a priority. This year, the focus of meetings will be on the revised EYFS framework and the development of the use of Learning Journals.


	

	4.
	THE MAGIC OF SCHOOL LEADERSHIP

An entertaining, funny and thought-provoking presentation from Peter Gordon, Education Consultant, Professional Partner, former head teacher and magician! Peter was assisted by the glamorous and mysterious Madame Isobella Barron and other willing assistants. 

	

	5. 
	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS 2011/12
WEPHA/Local Authority meetings 2011/12 and 2012/13  held at the Churchgate Hotel
· Wednesday 20 June 2012
· Wednesday 14 November 2012

· Wednesday 6March 2013

· Wednesday 19 June 2013

WEPHA Termly Conferences 2012/13 held at 

Manor of Groves Golf & Country Club

· Friday 28 September 2012
· Friday 8 February 2013

· Friday 28 June 2013
EPHA Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 23 October 2012 Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Head teachers’ Annual Conference 2012
Friday 12 October 2012        Weston Homes Community Stadium
Head teachers’ Annual Conference 2012

Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay


	


The meeting ended at 3.00 pm 
(�)	Within the meaning of section 20 of and Schedule 2 to SSFA 1998.


(�)	Within the meaning of section 20 of and Schedule 2 to SSFA 1998.


(�)	Within the meaning of section 20 of and Schedule 2 to SSFA 1998.
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